# LILY LANE

# STRONGER TOGETHER



We are delighted that we have had a wonderful 3 days of learning at Lily Lane, I have been so impressed with the children's attitudes, focus and determination in all of their work

It has also been pleasing to see our children looking so smart in their uniforms.

### **#Bags and Bottles**

Children will not need to bring a bag to school. Children will have access to water in their classroom and at lunchtime. A labelled drawstring bag with their PE kit should be brought to school each Monday and taken home on Fridays for washing and returning each Monday. This was the message that was in the welcome newsletter. Apologies if you did not receive this information which was posted on Facebook and sent via email. (See the office if you need to update your details.)

A number of parents have contacted school to ask if they can use their own bottles instead of cups from class, if this is your preference, there is no issue with this.

Also, all children will be issued with a free book bag in the next couple of weeks.

# **#Morning routine**

Breakfast club opens at 8am, with last entry being 8.30am. Please access through the security gate from Lily Lane.

Every day, a member of staff will be on duty at the Nursery Lizmar Terrace entrance and Kenyon Lane, these are the only 2 entrance gates to school open at this time. These gates will open at 8.30am and close at 8.50am. Children can enter school doors from 8.30am. After 8.50am all parents should leave the school grounds via the security gate onto Lily Lane. Children can enter school doors from 8.30am.

- Nursery and Reception children will enter the the Early Years building from the doors on the Nursery playground. Turtles and Fishes will enter and exit on the opposite side of the EYFS building. This will be clearly signposted.
- Y1 children will enter through their own classroom doors. Children in 1/2CCE (Mrs
  Carlisle's) will enter through the door at the end of the main building. If you are unsure,
  there will be staff available to direct you on the playground. They will be in orange hi-vis
  vests.
- Y2 and Y3 will enter through the red door next to the office
- Y4, Y5 and Y6 will enter through the red doors in the middle of the building, off the main playground.

There will be staff available to guide parents and children to the correct entrance. Children will be collected at the same doors at 3.15pm.

Please be advised that all doors will be closed at 8.45am. If a child arrives after this time, they will need to go to the school office and be recorded as late. As we get used to new routine there will be fewer children that need to enter via the school office.

We would like to thank everyone for their patience and understanding this week while we have been trying our new school routines.

#### #Clubs

We have number of clubs planned for children across KS1 and KS2 (y1-Y6) this term. More information to follow.

#### #Lates

If your child was late Wednesday, Thursday or Friday, this will be waived for this week.

#### #After School Club

Collection from After School Club is the red door under the canopy, not the office.

## **#What is my child learning?**

In the next 2 weeks your child will be coming home with a newsletter which will inform you about their learning this half term.

